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I refer to recommendation 20 of the Sixth Casino Review (Sixth Review) which required a 
meeting (recommendation 20 meeting) between the Commissioners of the Victorian 
Commission for Gambling and Liquor Regulation (Commission) and directors of the Crown 
Resorts board to review the implementation of the recommendations set out in the Sixth 
Review. 

Although this meeting was scheduled for 10 February 2021, at its meeting on 28 January 
2021, the Commission determ ined that this meeting is no longer required. This decision was 
based on a number of factors including that the Commission has considered the 
implementation of all recommendations of the Sixth Review to date. Further to this, 
commencement of the Seventh Casino Review has been brought forward and will include a 
review of Crown Melbourne's implementation of the Sixth Review recommendations. I note 
also that Commissioners met with the Directors of Crown Resorts in October and December 
2020 which included discussion of matters related to various recommendations. 

Should you wish to discuss this matter, please contact Alex Fitzpatrick. Director Licensing, 
on (03) 9098 5215. 

Cc: Xavier Walsh, Chief Operating Officer, Crown Resorts Limited 
Chris Reilly, General Manager Tourism, Crown Resorts Limited 
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